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Council Meeting

	Minutes
	February 11, 2014
	2:00 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, 21st Floor, Conference Room 2 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Rosalie Edes, Anne Johansen, Ann Ackil, Denise Harvey


	Council members not in attendance
	Joe Tringali, Kristen McCosh, Cindy Purcell, Jennifer James

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Rosalie Edes

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Rosalie Edes called the meeting to order at 2:14 p.m.  Paul Spooner joined the meeting by phone at 2:45 p.m.
1. Council organizational matters
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Rosalie announced that without a quorum the December 2013 meeting minutes cannot be approved.  

Election of Officers and Committee Assignments
Rosalie announced that council election of officers will need to be postponed due to a lack of a quorum.  She did share that several council members have been appointed to committees including Ann Ackil to the Collective Bargaining committee and Anne Johansen to the Labor Management committee.

Council listening tour
Jack is putting together dates and locations for the tour.  Springwell and AdLib have been approached to host and dates are being negotiated.  Locations in Boston and Brockton are also being investigated.  Jack reminded Council members that the next bi-annual report to the Governor and the Legislature will be due this December and that questions addressing matters covered in the report will be asked during the listening tour and included in the Council report.

Consumer Communication Options

Jack reported on continuing efforts to expand Council communication and outreach to the 23,000 consumers of PCA services.  Along with the existing council website and newsletter, Jack is working with the media office on establishing a Facebook page.  Other options include utilizing the HHS Blog and e-mail announcements.  Rosalie stated that developing a database of consumer e-mail addresses is a priority.  An announcement will be included in the next edition of The Bridge Newsletter.  Anne Johansen asked if PCM and ILC’s could ask consumers to provide their email addresses.  The answer is yes.
Legislative Outreach, Performance Review Report

Jack, with the help of Council members, will engage in  additional outreach to Legislative committees including Ways and Means.  Additional information regarding the 2014 report will be discussed during the April and June council meetings.  
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training

PCA New Hire Orientation Project
Rosalie and Leanne Winchester thanked the Orientation Stakeholder’s workgroup for their participation in the stakeholder’s meetings and workgroups.  Leanne provided Council members with a PowerPoint presentation on the history and ongoing development of the orientation process including a timeline and overview of the curriculum.  She reviewed the written notifications that will be sent to consumers and PCAs regarding the orientation and explained the pilot process that will be used to test the program before it is fully implemented.  Leanne and the workgroup believe the orientation process will reduce both PCA/consumer conflicts and PCA turnover.  The curriculum facilitator’s guide will be posted to the Council website.
3. PCA Program Updates

Charlene Mancusi announced that new staff has been added to the Office of Long-
Term Services including Mary-Jo Elliott and Barbara Barrows.  A new PCA Coordinator will be added. Rosalie thanked the staff of OLTSS for their assistance in the development of the Orientation program.
4. Labor Matters

Health Insurance Committee

The Committee’s report is being finalized.  There are a number of legal questions that are being addressed.  1199SEIU has submitted a proposal for a one year pilot coverage program with a $10 million cap.  
In other labor matters, Rosalie reported on her meetings with DPH regarding emergency preparedness.  She is waiting for a response from Mary Clark on a proposal to provide PCAs with an identification card allowing them to travel during emergencies.  The Labor Management Committee continues to work on issues surrounding training opportunities for PCAs and the issuance of debit cards to PCAs who do not have bank accounts. 
5. Council budget matters

Expense Report

Spending is on-track for this fiscal year. Operational funds reflect flexibility in the budget for purposes of using translation or CART services as they become necessary for council outreach efforts.  
FY15 budget

The FY15 budget taken from the Governor’s budget includes pass-through funds for training efforts and the PCA New Hire Orientation. There has been a cut in council office spending for FY15.  

With no other business raised by Council members, a motion was made to adjourn.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously and the Council adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
DEVAL L. PATRICK


Governor
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Secretary
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